
Powder Horn Training Course for Adults 
June 6-9, 2019 

Indian Mound Scout Reservation 
37516 Forest Dr, Oconomowoc 

 
 
 
Course Fee and Registration   
$200 per person until April 5, 2019 
$225 per person beginning April 6, 2019 
 
A deposit of $75 must be submitted with initial application. The remaining $125 must be paid for by April 5, 2019.  
 

Registration is only on-line at: ThreeHarborsScouting.org/PowderHorn 
 

Who May Attend a Powder Horn Course? 
The 2019 Three Harbors Council Powder Horn Course is open to any adult registered in the BSA.  May have attended previous 
Powder Horn courses as a participant or staff. 
 

All participants must complete the following training prior to the course: 
• Trained for their registered position    

• Youth Protection 

• Hazardous Weather 

• Climb on Safely 

• Trek Safely 

• Safety Afloat 

• Safe Swim Defense 
 

Each registrant must meet the physical requirements contained in and complete the BSA Annual Health & Medical Record (AHMR), 
parts A, B, and C. The AHMR must be dated within the last 12 months. 
 

Participation 
Powder Horn introduces you to the best local resources for outdoor/high-adventure activities for your unit. Several of the 
activities may be somewhat strenuous. While you are encouraged to try the different activities, under no circumstances is a 
participant required to participate in an activity they are uncomfortable with. They may instead choose to observe and learn. 

 
What is and Why Powder Horn? 
Powder Horn is a high adventure resource management course designed to introduce Scouting’s adult leaders to the exciting 
program possibilities that exposes them to a wide range of fun and challenging outdoor / high-adventure activities. The course 
supports the mission of strengthening units, so they can achieve the mission of the Boy Scouts of America. 
 
It is not a certification event, personal development or teambuilding experience.  The ultimate goal is for the participants to leave 
the Powder Horn course with ideas to help their program, along with the valuable resources and contacts needed to implement 
them. This will lead to a more exciting and robust program for our youth, which in turn will lead to increased membership and a 
higher retention rate in our units. 

 
Possible Electives / Sessions: 

Archery, Astronomy, Backpacking, Cave Exploring, Challenge Events / Project C.O.P.E., Climbing / Rappelling, Conservation, 

Cycling / Mountain Biking, Emergency Preparedness, Expedition / Trek Planning, Equestrian, Fishing, Geocaching, Hiking, 

Hunting, Leave No Trace / Tread Lightly, Orienteering, Outdoor Living History, Plants and Wildlife / Ecology, SCUBA / Snorkeling, 

Shooting Sports, Watercraft, Wilderness First Aid, Wilderness Survival, Winter Sports    

 
Uniforms 
The Scout field uniform is always appropriate wear. However, due to the nature of the activities, the Scout activity uniform is 
probably more suitable. We do ask participants to wear the Scout field uniform for the opening and closing ceremonies. 
 
Course Director, Lee Kammerer, lkammer1@yahoo.com, for questions about the course. 
Support Staff, Gina Hannemann, Gina.Hannemann@Scouting.org for all other questions related to registration.  
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